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Legal and administrative information 


The Parish of Keighley is a United Parish made up of four parish churches: 


All Saints, Keighley 
St Andrew’s (Keighley Shared Church)  
St Barnabas, Thwaites Brow 
St Mark’s, Utley 
  
The Parish of Keighley is in the Aire and Worth Deanery and the Bradford Episcopal Area of the 
Diocese of Leeds.  
 
Structure, governance and management 


The Parochial Church Council (hereafter referred to as the PCC) is a corporate body established 
by the Church of England. The PCC operates under the PCC Powers Measure. The Charity 
registration number is 1130301.   


Trustees 


The Managing Trustees are the members of The Parochial Church Council 


The composition of the election of members to The PCC is set out in SCHEME PURSUANT TO 
RULE 18, CHURCH REPRESENTATION RULES (2017) THE PARISH OF KEIGHLEY, which was 
passed at an Extraordinary Parochial Church Meeting on 16 February 2017 and subsequently 
approved by the Bishop’s Council of the Diocese of Leeds ahead of the APCM. The Wardens and 
PCC members of the Parish became Trustees of the Charity. 


The governance document defined the establishment of Local Church Councils (LCC’s) for each 
church and the relative representation of each of the four churches on the PCC. It also defined the 
relevant powers and responsibilities held by the LCC’s and PCC.   


After the APCM on 22 April 2018 the membership of the Local Church Councils was as follows: 
*nominated to PCC or ex-Officio 
 
All Saints, Keighley  
 
Ex-Officio Members: 
Team Vicar:   Revd Dr Jonathan Pritchard *  Chair 
Associate Priest:  Revd Malcolm Foy * 
Readers:   Anthea Foy *                  (Reader Rep on PCC) 
         Deanery Synod Rep  
  
Churchwarden:  Catherine Craven *    Treasurer  
     
Elected Members: Tony Heidari from April 2018 
 Charmaine Gombera from April 2018 
 Stephen Sabourinia from April 2018 
 Doreen Viney from April 2018 
 Denise Raby  Secretary until June 2018 
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 Dorothy Grant * Churchwarden until April 2018 
 Lynne Hutchinson 
 Judith Brooksbank  Deanery Synod Rep until April 2018 
  Secretary from June 2018 
 
St Barnabas, Thwaites Brow  


Ex-Officio Members: 
Team Vicar:   Revd Graham Potter *  Chair 
Churchwardens:    Margaret Anstey * 
    Ian Dodsworth   until March 2018   
   
Elected Members:  Jill Dodsworth    Secretary 


Brenda Astin * 
Susan Kenealy   until June 2018  
Michael Anstey   until April 2018    


    Doreen Godfrey   from April 2018 
                                           Doreen Tetley   from April 2018 
                                           Sue Blackwell   from April 2018 
                                           Bob Mulcock    from April 2018 
    
 
St Andrew’s (Keighley Shared Church) 
 
Ex-Officio Members: 
Team Rector   Revd Mike Cansdale *  Chair  
Town Chaplain  Revd Dr Jonathan Pritchard *  
Estates Minister   Revd Graham Potter *    
Curate   Revd Dr Tracey Raistrick *   
Curate   Rev Natasha Thomas*  from July 2018 
Churchwardens:  Howard Carter * 


   Michael McNicoll  
     
Elected Members:  Jane Carter *    Treasurer and Deanery Synod 


Sheila Robinson    Reader  
Andrew Hardeman  
Andrew Parfitt 
Lesley Parfitt* 
Anji Thomson* 
Chris Hudson *   Secretary and Deanery Synod Rep  


 
St Mark’s, Utley 
 
Ex-Officio Members: 
Team Rector                      Revd Mike Cansdale *  Chair 
Associate Priest                 Revd John Long *  until October 2018 
Associate Priest                 Revd John Ineson * 
Curate                                Revd Dr Tracey Raistrick * 
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Curate Revd Natasha Thomas*  from July 2018 
Churchwardens:                Margaret Anthony   Secretary and Reader  
                                          Geoff Crabtree *  
 
Elected Members Dorothy Long   Electoral Roll Officer *until April 2018 
 Jennifer Linton   until July 2018 
 Chris Young*   *from April 2018 
 Janet Booth 
 Sue Wilkinson  until April 2018 
 Colin Meredith  from April 2018 
  
Objectives and activities 
 
Keighley Parish PCC and the local Church Councils have the responsibility of co-operating with 
the Clergy of Keighley Parish led by Team Rector, Revd Mike Cansdale in promoting in the 
ecclesiastical parish, the whole mission of the Church, pastoral, evangelical, social and 
ecumenical 
.   
Electoral roll 
 
For the second year, we have had a combined Electoral Roll for the whole parish; each member 
has primary membership of one church. The total number of electors for the APCM and the Local 
Church Annual Meetings of 2018 was as follows 
 
All Saints 58 
Keighley Shared Church 139 
St Barnabas 36 
St Mark's 82 
TOTAL 315  
 
Although 22 people from the four different churches were removed from the roll since April 2017, 
there have been roughly the same number of new members, keeping the numbers for each church 
almost constant.  Out of the total of 315, 174 people were resident in the Parish of Keighley.       
16 people from Keighley Shared Church were Joint members with the Methodist congregation. 
 
Deanery Synod Meetings 
 
At the meeting held on 1 February 2018 Synod was made aware of elections later in the year to 
select members for the next Diocesan Synod which would be for a 3 year term from 1 August.  We 
were advised that our Deanery is allocated places for 6 clergy and 5 lay representatives and we 
were encouraged to think about who would make suitable representatives. 
 


Lenten leaflets were available to parish representatives.  These included an invitation to join the 
Area Bishop in a day of prayer on 3 March together with useful questions to be used as an aid to 
reflection and prayer. 
 
Mandy Watkins, trainer around mental health issues and previously Children’s and Family worker 
at St Margaret’s Frizinghall, presented a definition and series of statements regarding mental 
health generally and we discussed in groups just how in our churches and parishes we could help 
to support those affected within our congregations. Mandy also provides mental first aid training 
via the organization Training4life.  Bradford District Care Trust also provides similar training if 
required. 
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At the meeting held on 18 June 2018 we received the results and details of those from Deanery 
Synod also now elected to Diocesan Synod. 
We were advised that payment of the Diocesan Share within the Deanery had increased. 
A number of members had attended the BEAF on 22 May and positive feedback had been 
received. 
 
There was a presentation of “Keighley’s Story” on DVD  
Members then had the opportunity to share good ideas and practice and ways in which our 
churches and buildings could be used as assets for the wider community. 
 
At the meeting on 29 October 2018 Rev. Graham Potter was elected to the Deanery Synod 
standing committee as a representative from the House of Clergy. 
 
There was a report from the Area Leadership and Mission and Pastoral Committee – Ingrow 
Parish was in vacancy and it had been agreed to put in an interim minister – discussions were in 
progress. 
 
Diocesan Synod and General Synod reports were presented 
 The Finance report was also presented – the Diocesan team was making plans to sort out 
financial problems in a realistic way. Various initiatives were to be launched to assist treasurers 
and help parishes to increase regular giving and reduce associated administration. 
 
Bishop Toby spoke to Synod.  He explained the Diocesan strategy document and then continued 
to discuss the strategic development funding bid and what the bid meant for the Bradford Area.  
The SDF is a new way by which the Church Commissioners give core funding to dioceses 
The SDF awards money to “stronger” churches to help them support others in growing their work.  
He spoke of the 3 strands to the bid and progress particularly regarding development of buildings 
adjacent to the Alhambra Theatre where a new church is to be created 
 
Missional communities to be set up in both outer estates and inner city areas 
with the intention of creating missional communities. One such community has already been 
established in Manningham.  Other areas considered included : Braithwaite, Laisterdyke, West 
Bowling and Lidget Green. 
 
Chris Hudson 
Deanery Synod Rep   
 
Fabric Reports 
 
All Saints 
 
During the year there have been various small jobs to carry out, but our main job was the painting 
of the Cullingworth room & toilets which were done by members of the congregation. Our asylum 
seekers were enlisted to help with the main work with some 70 & 80 year olds also helping & we 
managed to get it done in two days. There is still the passageway to paint now that the plaster 
work has been done professionally. 
 
      Just before Christmas we had a break in through the the Emmaeus room. As a result of this 
the windows in the doors to the office & the toilets were broken & the fire extinguishers were used. 
There was also graffiti on the walls in the Emmaeus room which have yet to be painted. Richard 
organised for the fire extinguishers to be refilled & Nigel undertook to repair the windows, so we 
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did not have to resort to claiming on the insurance.  
 
      I would like to thank Richard & Nigel for their expertise & advice on all matters to do with the 
general maintenance of the church, without their help & advice the church would not be in such 
good order. With his engineering background Nigel has wonderful solutions to seemingly 
impossible problems & we are much indebted to him. 
 
Catherine Craven  
Churchwarden 
 
St Andrews/KSC Church, Churchyard and Grounds:  


Our quinquennial inspection that was due to be done during the year was in fact postponed until 
January 2019 due to the Architect not being able to fit it in during the latter part of the year. The 
Diocesan office agreed to the postponement.  The fabric of the Church and all the property listed 
in the Church inventory appear to be in good condition. The inventory has been checked and 
following a visit from the Archdeacon the terrier will be amended and updated.  


Maintenance work cleaning gutters, replacing loose tiles has been carried out and completed on 
the main Church roof and above the vestry kitchen. The alarm for the roof has been repaired.  
The  organ motor has been repaired. The ceiling tiles in the Church entrance have continued to 
come off and the ECC has agreed to have the entire ceiling recovered with new white tiling. The 
appropriate approval was sought and approved from the diocese and the work will be carried out 
early in 2019. Work on repairing and restoring the lighting on all the external lamps, gate posts 
and uplighting is largely done, some of the uplighting on the North side of the main Church 
building is expected to be completed in early 2019. We are grateful to Andrew Parfitt who 
undertook the task of organising the upgrading and for the improvements. Clappers from 4 bells in 
the Church tower have been sent away to the company in Birmingham for restoration. The large 
external notice board at the front of the Church is still in the process of being updated. It was 
agreed by the EEC that The Old Contemptible Standard could to be displayed in the Church. Wifi 
is now available within the whole Church. The lock on the door from the entrance into the Hamer 
room has been replaced and the door now locks. The heating system throughout the whole of the 
Church is unsatisfactory, and is under review. PAT testing and maintenance of the fire 
extinguishers and equipment take place at the required intervals. 
  
The Churchyard, whilst being closed and its maintenance now coming under the jurisdiction of the 
council, continues to be untidy despite two clean up days and in much need of improvements and 
security. A working party appointed by the ECC continues to meet with representatives from the 
Council, Police and other local bodies. The council carried out some tree crowning and thinning. 
The council also approved the funding to repair all the broken down walls. It is also hoped that the 
gravestones, some of which appear potentially hazardous could be relocated and made safe. 
 
At the end of the year the ECC approved the formation of a group to look at significant 
improvements to the site of Keighey Shared Church. There is a growing desire to make sure that 
the buildings and grounds are fit for current needs and have the capacity for greater community 
resourcing and growth.  
  
We are grateful as ever for all who volunteer and who help throughout the year with any number of 
jobs which keep the fabric and general condition of the Church in good, clean and attractive order. 
  
Howard Carter and Michael McNicoll 
Churchwardens 
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St Barnabas 
 
We are continuing to work through the works specified in the quinquennial report and we have 
completed further repairs to the roof, which seems to have been water tight so far this winter. 
We have had the tree on the North West corner surveyed as there was a concern that it might fall, 
we have removed the shrubbery from around its base and will get a further report on its condition 
in the spring of 2019. 
 
We have had one major piece of work where we installed a 65” flat screen TV and associated 
cabling into the worship area to bring a new dimension to some services. We were gifted a larger 
sound desk that is also being used in association with the TV. This solution was preferred to 
having a fixed screen and projector on cost and clarity of picture grounds. We have permission to 
install anti-glare film on the high windows, but at the moment we do not have a glare problem on 
the TV, so we will monitor the position and re think if it becomes necessary. 
A high window on the south wall was replaced in November due to damage we believe was 
caused by a firework hitting it. 
 
We will address further quinquennial works in 2019, particularly the need to replace the facias 
around the hall and to replace the church signage. 
 
 
St Mark’s 
 
The Quinquennial work has continued to progress this year and all PAT testing, maintenance of 
fire extinguishers, boiler, cooker and gas equipment have been carried out.  
 
The water heater situated in the Church entrance used for coffee and tea-making proved to be 
unreliable. It caused floods of water out onto the carpet. The heater was over 3 years old and was 
just out of warranty! Despite numerous attempts by different individuals, the problems continued. 
As a last resort the supplying firm was called in but they were also unable to correct the problems. 
A decision was made to buy a brand new replacement. Mr Trevor Partridge (a retired plumber) 
commissioned and installed the replacement. This is now functioning perfectly. As a consequence 
of the flooded carpet a ‘Rug Doctor’ carpet cleaner was hired and the carpets cleaned both in the 
entrance and in the Church hall premises.    
 
In the early summer a leak of water was discovered above the entrance to the Church office. After 
swift action by the administrator, a qualified plumber was called in who replaced a deteriorated 
seal on a water tank situated in the roof space. When the ceiling had dried out it was considered 
that no further remedial structural work was required but that the ceiling will benefit from repainting 
at some point. 
 
The printing system and two computers in the office were reaching the end of their useful life. After 
a parish- wide consultation and taking advice from experts in the field, a new IT system was 
purchased and installed at St Mark’s Office. This is now a parish facility with all users having their 
own passwords and expenses codes. This seems to be a simple, cost-effective and popular 
purchase.       
In autumn there was water running down the wall above one of the windows in the Church hall 
every time it rained. A local roofing contractor was consulted but due to other commitments could 
not attend for a period of time. However, on attending, the leak was quickly repaired and has been 
watertight since. Again the wall and ceiling adjacent to the window will benefit from repainting at 
some point .   
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Before Christmas the small room next to the office was cleared out and was reinstated as an 
‘Archive’ room. This will enable all relevant documents to be stored in one place and also make 
simpler the process of document removal and disposal according to the Church of England’s 
Retention and Storage of Documents Policy. 
 
After our full time caretaker had to reluctantly resign in June due to health problems, the wardens 
campaigned for a temporary replacement to work at least part time to cover the duties of keeping 
the hall clean and tidy following the Under 5s activities as well as some general maintenance 
work. A part time caretaker was appointed in July and took some of the pressure off the band of 
volunteers who had done this work up till then. Another group undertook the grass cutting and 
other grounds maintenance throughout the summer. In autumn a new path was created on the 
grass on top of the wall on the Skipton road side of the site. This path is now flat and even, having 
stone chippings as a base, and is much safer when changing the posters in the Wayside Pulpit. 
One task which the Wardens have undertaken is the writing of a Terrier of St. Mark’s Church 
premises in the format required by the present Archdeacon following his Visitation. This lengthy 
document is now almost complete.  
We are grateful as ever to the church staff and the team of volunteers, too numerous to mention 
by name, who have contributed so much in keeping our church in good condition and running 
smoothly. 
 
Geoff Crabtree and Margaret Anthony  
Churchwardens 
 
Town Chaplain’s Report 
 
Much of what I do as Town Chaplain isn’t seen in Church. That’s because its not Church but town 
orientated. To hold that sense of our Anglican commitment to the spiritual wellbeing of Keighley as 
a town. Looking beyond church to the rhythms and structures of town life. An explicitly spiritual 
voice within secular conversation. A Christian voice recognised in a public space shared with 
Muslims. And mostly unsung, unglamorous, mundane. The ordinary and everyday that 
characterises most of our Christian engagement with life, really.  I chair a number of town-wide 
meetings: United Keighley’s working group on Child Sexual Exploitation, Keighley Place of 
Sanctuary and Remembrance Day Planning. I’m not quite sure how I ended up as Chair of this but 
this year had greater significance as we marked the Centenary of the Armistice. The build up in 
the weeks before, the parades, Church service, thousands filling Town Hall Square and the streets 
around it, and the Veterans in the Drill Hall afterwards. It’s hugely significant for Keighley, and we 
have a distinctive Christian input. Thank you everyone who helped and welcomed the 800 who 
came to what is still our biggest act of worship in the year.   
 
As Town Chaplain I work with the Town Mayor, Town Council, Town Clerk, the MPs Office, the 
Area Co-ordinators Office, and others committed to the well-being of Keighley and its people. 
Sometimes really interesting opportunities arise from this. So I’ve spoken about fasting and 
feasting at the Town’s Eid celebrations last year. As Town Chaplain I was the first speaker. This 
meant my Christian voice wasn’t an add-on but was picked up by the Muslim speakers that 
followed. That’s quite significant. (And great conversations followed afterwards.)  On Bonfire Night 
I’d been in a van going around troubleshooting with local Councillors: when we pulled up outside 
Church we talked about Pakistan’s blasphemy law.  Workers Memorial Day is extra-ordinary, 
working with Keighley TUC -  blending sorrow, anger and and a shared commitment to justice in 
Town Hall Square. On Armed Forces Day in Marley Fields I led prayers replete with Cassock Alb, 
stole and sunglasses -  and got photo-bombed by Eric Pollard from Emmerdale! And at the end of 
the year I also gave an annual  Christmas Message to the Council. Spiritual counsel to those who 
serve the town - as well as thanking them for what they do. This annual Christmas Message is 
now clearly established as a tradition (it began last year.) 
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But my favourite Town Chaplain event this year was our Carol Service. To present the town to 
itself within such a joyful Christian act of worship: great singing, wonderful readings and diverse 
readers - and the Yorkshire Trombone quartet! Simply glorious! 
 
Revd Dr Jonathan Pritchard 
 
Estates Pioneer Report  
As you know I spend half of my time working on the estates across Keighley. You will often find 
me in the Keith Thompson Centre on Braithwaite in the café, building contacts with local people. 
This has resulted in several occasional offices. I am now a governor at Merlin Top Academy where 
I have a whole year of visits and assemblies planned. There is now a group of three who take the 
faith assemblies in Parkwood school.  In the autumn we ran our first CAP Life Skills course in the 
Keith Thompson Centre and a number of those attending are now helping to lead on the 2nd 
course. We also have a bible study group that meets on Tuesday lunchtime to explore faith, we 
have run the START course a number of times and looked at some of the parables Jesus told and 
the people Jesus met. 


Revd Graham Potter 


 
Statistics for Mission 
 
The Church of England asks us to report each year on key statistics and here is a snapshot for the 
whole Parish: 
 
24 Baptisms  
3 Weddings 
34 Funerals 
12 Confirmations 
 
Attendance measures generally show an upward trend on the year before. Christmas eve in 2017 
was a Sunday so that distorts the comparison with attendance at Christmas this year. However 
there were 52 more people attending at Easter in 2018 and during the month of October the 
average week attendance was 110 higher than 2017, which takes midweek services into account 
as well.  
 
We need to sit lightly with these statistics as attendance fluctuates but for me the more important 
measure is that of our worshipping community. This is a relatively new element (since 2012) 
where we are asked to list those who would class themselves as worshipping members of our 
churches and who demonstrate this by regular attendance (i.e. at least twelve times a year). In 
2018 we recorded 35 new people joining across the parish, although offset against 25 leavers, but 
still showing net growth. 
 
A new question for 2018 related to discipleship and nurture and asked how many people attended 
an enquiry course.  Across the four churches there were 74 adults and 17 young people. Some of 
these may be existing members revisiting Christian basics but many will be people considering 
these questions for a first time. As a result we had 12 people confirmed and look forward to more 
fruit of this sort.  
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PCC review of the year 
 
The PCC met seven times in 2018 and made significant progress on a number of important areas: 


• GDPR stands for General Data Protection Regulation and was new legislation that came into 
being in May 2018, outlining the rules around how we gather, store and use personal 
information. Not very exciting, you may say, but actually very important and helpful in making 
good decisions about our approach to people on the fringes of church. 
 


• Once again the PCC took the decision that the Parish should be part of ‘Thy Kingdom Come’ 
setting out the primary importance of prayer in all that we seek to do. This enabled a wider 
experience of prayer from different traditions and brought people together from across the 
different congregations.  
 


• Finance continued to be a major item as we seek to ensure good foundations for the 
developments that we want to make. As we move forward we are taking on additional costs, 
which have been financially challenging but with the generosity of our members we have met 
our obligations. The progress is significant as we now hold much more in common and seek to 
set priorities for the whole parish. Archdeacon Andy Jolley recently asked me to express 
thanks to everyone in Keighley since in 2018 Keighley Parish contributed the highest level of 
share across the Bradford Episcopal Area. Questions have been raised with the Diocese as to 
the justice of this but PCC affirmed a decision to contribute generously to the wider church in 
this area.  
 


• A major piece of work authorised by the PCC has been a review of job roles and the remit of 
paid staff. We are grateful for the time given by a consultant Mark Rance from York Diocese as 
we seek to reshape things considering the whole parish. The first impact of this is the move to 
employing an Operations Manager in place of an Administrator but similar consideration needs 
to be given to other areas of parish life. Many thanks to the delegated team who have worked 
with me on the Ops Manager job description etc. 


 
• In June 2018 the Diocese organised a Lay Conference in Harrogate to which nine 


representatives went from the Parish. We are very grateful to those who went for the learning 
and ideas that they have brought back and we are challenged to see how we can enable 
people to grow in faith and in their gifting, and develop the partnership in ministry between 
clergy and lay people. 


 
• The question of whole parish identity has continued with plans for new signage outside all of 


our buildings and better communication through a new website etc.  
 


• The Diocese has been developing its strategic thinking and as part of this has designated 
Keighley as one of five ‘Resourcing Parishes’ in the Bradford area and is seeking to offer 
additional funding to enable us to resource mission and ministry in the wider town. PCC has 
spent time praying and discussing what this might look like and how we can contribute to the 
strategy of the wider area. It had been hoped that this additional ‘Strategic Development 
Funding’ (SDF) would be announced in December but the timeline has been delayed by about 
six months. This is an exciting new piece of work to be part of.  
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And just picking out a few notable developments of the year: 


• Launch of CAP Life Skills 
• Team formed at All Saints to take forward the questions arising from support for Asylum 


Seekers and the work of tying this into Place of Sanctuary 
• The Poppies – need I say more 😊😊 
• New Youth Drop-in session on a Monday afternoon 
• 8-10 North Street has been vacated by the Volunteer Centre and we are seeking to find a 


new tenant or clarity for another way forward. 
• Another fabulous Festival of Life on the Green 
• Youth Alpha running with up to twenty young people 
• A new headteacher for St Andrew’s CE Primary School 
• Our 100th CAP referral came this year, offering practical help to many living with debt 
• Highfield Film Cooperative going from strength to strength 
• Launch of Prayer Spaces in Schools 


 
 
Team Rector’s Report 
 
People  


We are richly blessed in Keighley to have so many amazing people in our churches, 
congregations and communities. As with many organisations we only exist because of the 
generosity and commitment of our members, most of whom give freely of their time, energy and 
resources. Therefore the first thing I want to say is a big thank you to you all, for who you are and 
what you bring to the life of the parish.  


There are however, some individuals to mention. We are grateful for those staff employed by the 
parish and I want to mark some of the changes of this year; Many thanks to Andrew Parfitt who 
retired as caretaker in August; to Shirley Cunningham who left as Administrator in September; In 
the light of the new ‘whole parish’ thinking these posts were not replaced immediately and we are 
grateful to Trevor Partridge and Anji Thomson who have stepped in to cover some of these tasks 
in a temporary capacity. We marked a change of status for a number of key people – Mrs Anthea 
Foy, Mr Rod Tickner and Revd John Long each moved into the category of ministers with 
‘Permission to Officiate.’ 


We have also gladly welcomed Revd Natasha Thomas, ordained Deacon in June and now Curate 
in the Parish of Keighley (and a welcome to her family, Chris, Beth and Maz). With the arrival of 
one Curate we also announced the move of Revd Dr Tracey Raistrick to becoming Interim Priest-
in-charge of Ingrow in December. We also received the news that Anthony Bennett will be serving 
his Curacy up the road in Haworth and Crossroads. 


Purpose 


In thinking about our parish I keep coming back to Ephesians 4 and the priority given to unity and 
maturity in the body of Christ. The Apostle Paul exhorts his readers to:  


‘3Make every effort to keep the unity of the Spirit through the bond of peace. 4 There is one body 
and one Spirit, just as you were called to one hope when you were called; 5 one Lord, one faith, 
one baptism; 6 one God and Father of all, who is over all and through all and in all.’ 
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When I was with Anthony Bennett at St Mellitus College, Liverpool in September, I was told by one 
of the College staff that people around the country are watching the ‘Keighley Model’ carefully! We 
have done quite a radical thing by joining such diverse churches into one parish and we need to 
attend carefully to our unity, being quick to always strengthen that bond of peace. I believe that 
unity comes with a blessing (Psalm 133) and that we are already seeing the fruit of this as we 
pursue peace and all that builds up our common life. 


St Paul then explains the purpose of being united in Christ that:  


‘we will grow to become in every respect the mature body of him who is the head, that is, Christ. 
16 From him the whole body, joined and held together by every supporting ligament, grows and 
builds itself up in love, as each part does its work.’  


Our leaders are important and give a focus for ministry but here is a picture of every member 
contributing to building up the whole; every member using their particular gifts; every member 
doing the work to which they are called. If there is a calling on leaders then Paul expresses it like 
this: 


‘to equip his people for works of service, so that the body of Christ may be built up 13 until we all 
reach unity in the faith and in the knowledge of the Son of God and become mature, attaining to 
the whole measure of the fullness of Christ’ 


And this is where our ‘whole parish’ thinking really matters. It’s not just about the local 
congregation that we each belong to but also about how we work out that bigger picture together. 
We are greater than the sum of all our parts. 


Vision  


In this last year we have worked carefully at formulating our parish vision statement and from that 
we are starting to develop a strategic plan. The narrative of how we got to where we now are is 
very important and forms part of the vision statement.  


Four churches, seven Sunday congregations, many gatherings, one Parish 
 
Four churches: 
open to the transforming love of God 
united in responding to the call to follow Jesus 
inspired by the Holy Spirit to generously share our resources 
for the sake of Keighley and its people. 
 
Seven Sunday Congregations: 
drawing people into a deeper relationship with Jesus, 
sustained by God’s life-giving presence. 
welcoming and including all 
 
Many different gatherings for Christian community: 
sharing stories of faith, brokenness and hope 
affirming and celebrating our rich diversity 
serving God through serving others. 
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One Parish longing to see our town thrive: 
seeking the Kingdom of God for Keighley 
sharing the gospel of Jesus Christ in word and action 
All ages and backgrounds growing in discipleship together 
 
Are we nearly there yet? 
 
Last summer we climbed Ingleborough. After about an hour we found ourselves walking into low 
cloud, not sure how much further to the top nor with any view of what lay behind. However as we 
carried on the wind picked up and the cloud started to lift. We stopped and looked back with awe 
at the view of how far we had come. But a while later the top of the mountain appeared, still 
seeming quite a long way off!  
 
If I’m honest I think that’s a picture of where we find ourselves in this process of bringing things 
together for Keighley. This past year has seen significant steps forward but with plenty more still to 
be done. We should be encouraged by what we have achieved and the impact we are starting to 
see but at the same time have a realistic appraisal of what is still to be done.  
 
Thank you once again for being willing to come on this adventure with us. Praying for God’s 
guidance and grace in all we do in 2019.  
 
Revd Canon Mike Cansdale  
Team Rector 
 
 
Approved by the Parochial Church Council and signed on their behalf 


  


Revd Canon Mike Cansdale  


Chairperson of the Parochial Church Council.....................................................  


Date 
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Independent examiner's report on the 
accounts 


 Section A  Independent Examiner’s Report 


Report to the trustees/ 
members of 


Charity Name 


On accounts for the year 
ended 


Charity no 
(if any) 


Set out on pages 
(remember  to include the page numbers of additional sheets) 


Responsibilties and 
basis of report 


I report to the trustees on my examination of the accounts of the above 
charity (“the Trust”) for the year ended DD / MM / YYYY.


As the charity's trustees, you are responsible for the preparation of the 
accounts in accordance with the requirements of the Charities Act 2011 
(“the Act”).  


I report in respect of my examination of  the Trust’s accounts carried out 
under section 145 of the 2011 Act and in carrying out my examination, I 
have followed all the applicable Directions given by the Charity Commission 
under section 145(5)(b) of the Act. 


Independent 
examiner's statement 


[The charity’s gross income exceeded £250,000 and I am qualified to 
undertake the examination by being a qualified member of [insert name of 
applicable listed body]]. Delete [ ] if not applicable. 


I have completed my examination.  I confirm that no material matters have 
come to my attention in connection with the examination (other than that 
disclosed below *) which gives me cause to believe that in, any material 
respect: 


 the accounting records were not kept in accordance with section 130
of the Charities Act; or


 the accounts did not accord with the accounting records; or


 the accounts did not comply with the applicable requirements
concerning the form and content of accounts set out in the Charities
(Accounts and Reports) Regulations 2008 other than any requirement
that the accounts give a ‘true and fair’ view which is not a matter
considered as part of an independent examination.


I have no concerns and have come across no other matters in connection 
with the examination to which attention should be drawn in this report in 
order to enable a proper understanding of the accounts to be reached. 


* Please delete the words in the brackets if they do not apply.


Signed: Date: 


Name: 


Relevant professional 
qualification(s) or body 


The Parish of Keighley


31st December 2018 1130301


1-28
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(if any): 


Address: 


Section B  Disclosure 


Only complete if the examiner needs to highlight material matters of concern 
(see CC32, Independent examination of charity accounts: directions and 
guidance for examiners).  


Give here brief details of 
any items that the 
examiner wishes to 
disclose.


7 Henry Street 


Keighley
BD21 3DR
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THE PARISH OF KEIGHLEY – TREASURER’S REPORT 2018 


The Balance Sheet for the Parish shows a decrease in Fixed Assets of £1445 after all depreciation and re-valuation.  Current Assets 
increased by £45768 and Liabilities have decreased by £1997.  Gift Aid continues to be claimed more regularly and Louise Rouse 
maintains up to date records so that each church receives the correct Tax Rebate from HMRC.  The majority of the sum recorded 
against Accounts Receivable is Gift Aid claimable at 31st December 2018.  The surplus for the year of £46319 is a wonderful cushion 
for the coming year as we look towards appointing an Operations Manager.  Regular monthly giving continues to fall short of 
regular monthly expenditure but the fantastic response from members of St. Marks and KSC to the Gift Day appeal in October 
helped to bridge the gap and enabled us to pay all our Staff to the end of the year.  The Youth and CAP funds both need more 
substantial resourcing.  An increase in monthly giving of £250 a month for CAP and £300 for Youth would help to cover current 
expenses and release more funds to our Parish Vision and Mission  


Keighley Parish has paid the full amount of Diocesan Share requested for 2018 although we have failed to persuade the Diocese 
that our very unique situation would be assisted by a further reduction in the amount we pay which is still quite considerable. 


We have continued to try and allocate income and expenses more realistically to St. Mark’s and St. Andrew/KSC  and will continue 
to do so.  The Youth and CAP funds have been moved to KSC so that shortfalls can be made up with general funds.  St. Mark’s still 
bears the main cost of the Parish Office.  The new Operations Manager Role will be funded from across the Parish as all churches 
will benefit.  Thanks to a very generous Gift Day St. Marks has only a very small deficit of £1423.   All Saints have made a magnificent 
effort and have ended the year with a surplus of £1416 as well as raising funds to support their family of Asylum Seekers and those 
who incur costs once being given Leave to Remain.  St. Barnabas continues to be grateful for the legacy left by Margaret 
Waddington which has cushioned the expense generated by repairs and maintenance.  A small deficit for the year of around £2559 
was transformed into an increase of around £7441 by a generous legacy received just before the year end.  St. Andrew/KSC  has 
an increase of £38885 due mainly to Gift Day money yet to be allocated and the fact that the Quinquennial has only just taken 
place and funds allocated to remedial works have not yet been taken up.  A Section 75 liability is still pending for St. Andrews and 
we have heard nothing further from the Pensions Board.  Share holdings within the legacy to St. Barnabas still need resolving and 
we will strive to get this sorted during 2019 although it is proving very difficult to get any response from the solicitors involved 
despite numerous telephone calls. 


The Parish shows an increase in funds of £46319 on the SOFA.  The majority is in the Gift Day funds and the legacy.  Fixed Assets 
show a decrease as most funds have made a loss this year and the St. Barnabas old items have been written off.   Income increased 
by £42053.  Expenditure decreased by around £15398.  The Share requested was only £8000 less than 2017.    The Share has 
reduced a little again for 2019 and this is reflected in the Budget attached to these accounts.  We continue to try and refine the 
detail to give as much information as possible and to build up useful historical comparisons.  The PCC has agreed to increase salary 
for all those on the real living wage to the new rate of £8.95 from 1st April.  There has been an increase in JNC contract rates this 
year which has yet to be applied.  The new Operations Manager salary will have a significant effect on funds in the coming year 
but with the funding expected from the SDF bid we expect to meet our obligations.  There will be a further increase in Pension 
payment rates this year as the Government Pension Scheme moves into the final phase.    


On behalf of the Parish I extend grateful thanks to Louise Rouse, Anne Crabtree and Jody Webster and also to all Wardens, Vergers 
and others who count the church receipts so faithfully and so well.  Our thanks also go to Hart Wright Accounting for continuing 
as our Accounts Examiners for 2018. 


And so we can praise God that we can move into 2019 in reasonable order and we can continue to pray that a new Administration 
Team convened by a newly appointed Operations Manager will empower our Parish Vision to reach out to Keighley with the 
amazing story of God’s grace and the saving power of Christ crucified and risen.  We continue to pray that our churches will be 
full to overflowing with worshipping Christians, brought to wholeness and healing through the amazing story of salvation through 
our Lord Jesus Christ.  So may each of us be encouraged to bring our whole tithe into His storehouse and test God for His continued 
blessing on all He is doing in our Parish. 


Jane Carter 
Treasurer – Keighley Parish 
31st December 2018 
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PAROCHIAL CHURCH COUNCIL OF THE PARISH OF KEIGHLEY 
NOTES TO THE FINANCIAL STATEMENTS FOR THE YEAR ENDING 


31ST DECEMBER 2018 


1. ACCOUNTING POLICY
The PCC is a Public Benefit Entity within the meaning of FRS102.  The financial statements have been prepared under the 
Charities Act 2011 and in accordance with the Church Accounting Regulations 2006 governing the individual accounts of PCCs 
and with the Regulations' "true and fair" provisions.  It is the second  year that they have been prepared under FRS102 (2016) as 
the applicable accounting standards and the 2016 version of the Statement of Recommended Practice,  Accounting and 
Reporting by Charities (SORP(FRS102)). The financial statements have been prepared under the historical cost convention 
except for the valuation of investment assets, which are shown at market value.   The financial statements include all 
transactions, assets and liabilities for which the P.C.C. is responsible in law.   They do not include the accounts of church groups 
that owe their main affiliation to another body, nor those that are informal gatherings of church members. The Parochial Church 
Council (hereafter referred to as the P.C.C.) is a corporate body established by the Church of England.  The P.C.C. operates under 
the P.C.C. Powers Measure.  The registered charity name of the PCC is "The Parochial Church Council of the Ecclesiastical Parish 
of Keighley" and our charity number is 1130301. 


FUNDS  
Restricted funds represent income received as donations or grants for a specific object or invited by the PCC for a specific object.   
The funds may only be expended on the specific object for which they were given.   Any balance remaining unspent at the end 
of each year must be carried forward as a balance on that fund and details are given in the Funds Reports.   The PCC does not 
usually invest separately for each fund.   All Saints benefit from the income from the McNish fund held and run by the Leeds 
Diocesan Board of Finance.  This year this accounted for £10,000 of their Share Payment.   
Unrestricted funds are general funds which can be used for PCC ordinary purposes.  Certain unrestricted funds have been 
designated by the Church Council for specific purposes but remain unrestricted.  Unused balances of these funds are available 
for general purposes.  
Every five years a Quinquennial inspection of the Church buildings is undertaken by an appropriately qualified Architect and a 
recommendation of works required is provided to the PCC.  The PCC includes funding to undertake these works in its’ annual 
budget.  
Deposit fund values as at the 31st December have mainly fallen since last year and the alteration in value is shown in the 
accounts. The PCC continues to deliberate carefully about potential uses of any unrestricted funds.     


INCOMING RESOURCES  
Planned giving, collections and donations are recognised when received by, or on behalf of, the Church Council.     
Income tax recoverable under Gift Aid is recognised when the income from offerings relating to Gift Aid is recognised, on an 
accruals basis.  The Youth Fund hasn’t supported the Youth Worker salary this year but hopefully donations will increase in the 
coming year so that the Youth Fund can continue to maintain this ministry.  The CAP fund also still needs to receive increases to 
the regular giving if it is to fully support this ministry.  The Mission and Development fund income fell just slightly short of 
expenditure but still has a balance to start the financial year.  There has been a legacy of £10k received by St. Barnabas church. 
Grants and legacies are accounted for when the PCC is legally entitled to the amounts due.  Dividends are accounted for when 
receivable. Gift Aid Tax recoverable is accounted for on an accrual basis.  All other income is recognized when it is receivable. 


OUTGOING RESOURCES 


Donations are accounted for when paid over, or when awarded, if that award creates a binding obligation on the Church 
Council.  The Parish has fully paid the amount requested by the Diocese for Share payment this year.  The Share amount was a 
decrease on the amount requested  in 2017.  PCC/LCCs have kept all expenditure down to the absolute minimum and continue 
to seek good value contracts for all our ongoing maintenance and repairs.  
All other expenditure is accounted for on an accruals basis.  The balance sheet shows an increase on the previous year due to 
the funds received and not yet expended from the annual Gift Day at KSC and St. Marks and the legacy received by St Barnabas. 


FIXED ASSETS  
Consecrated and benefice property is not included in the accounts in accordance with s.10(2)(a) and (c) of the Charities Act 
2011.  Movable church furnishings held by the Rector and Church Wardens on special trust for the PCC and which require a 
faculty for disposal are inalienable property, listed in each church’s inventory.  These can be inspected at any reasonable time.  
All other assets acquired since 6th April 2000 have been capitalised at cost and depreciated in the accounts over their anticipated 
useful economic life on a straight line basis.  For anything acquired prior to 2000 there is insufficient cost information available 
and therefore such assets are not valued in the financial statements.      Equipment used within the church premises is 
depreciated on a straight line basis over 4 years.   Individual items of equipment with a purchase price of £1,000 or less are 
written off when the asset is acquired although some items are still recorded at St. Barnabas.  Investments are valued at mid-
market value at 31st December 2017.  
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Balance sheet (Church of England)
As at: 31 December 2018


KEIGHLEY PARISH


£ £


As at 31/12/2018 As at 31/12/2017


Fixed assets


Tangible assets 88,215.00 87,773.56
Investments 82,629.87 84,516.59


170,844.87 172,290.15


Current assets


Stocks and work in progress 581.95 455.30
Debtors 17,067.02 20,119.75
Cash at bank and in hand 142,065.29 93,371.48


159,714.26 113,946.53


Liabilities


Creditors: Amounts falling due in one year 2,644.58 4,641.68


Net current assets less current liabilities 157,069.68 109,304.85


Total assets less current liabilities 327,914.55 281,595.00


Total net assets less liabilities 327,914.55 281,595.00


Represented by


Unrestricted


Unrestricted - General fund 185,274.71 189,404.65


Designated


Designated - Flower Fund 28.14 65.64
Designated - Busy Bees 1,147.72 646.95
Designated - choir 8.00 8.00
Designated - church and hall fabric endowment 111.81 (14.18)
Designated - Garden 8.00 8.00
Designated - Youth 30.00 30.00
Designated - GIFT DAY 24,885.04 9,317.10
Designated - Annual Gift Day 43,188.51 26,428.00
Designated - Legacy 10,000.00 —
Designated - Mission and Development R&AS 2,001.59 2,353.94
Designated - Missionary Collections 222.07 185.00
Designated - ORGAN FUND 9,224.80 11,014.80
Designated - Traidcraft 1,130.19 923.73
Designated - Worship Improvements 190.72 —


Restricted


Restricted - BELLS FUND 247.04 569.04
Restricted - Gift Day 3,858.20 0.97
Restricted - Garden Fund 1,386.40 1,386.40
Restricted - HOTS — 376.00
Restricted - RESTRICTED MISSION 508.00 208.00
Restricted - MW Church and Hall fabric 20,733.19 19,206.77
Restricted - Mission Development 1,581.28 1,528.02
Restricted - Missionary Collections 1,000.00 1,000.00
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£ £


As at 31/12/2018 As at 31/12/2017


Restricted - Restricted Missions 403.09 234.00
Restricted - Agency collection 320.00 320.00
Restricted - OHP and Sound System 500.00 500.00
Restricted - Building Fund 1,146.51 (5,987.24)
Restricted - Organ Fund 2,042.28 2,040.56
Restricted - RESTRICTED FUNDS CCLA 16,076.26 16,207.90
Restricted - Beechcliffe and fun Days 1,015.34 1,015.34
Restricted - Under 5's 105.00 105.00
Restricted - Memorial Window 726.64 726.64
Restricted - YOUTH FUND (320.28) 15.00
Restricted - YOUTH — —
Restricted - Youth Fund 26.00 2,732.31
Restricted - church and hall fabric endowment 3.53 —
Restricted - Flower Fund 77.28 62.28
Restricted - CAP (2,476.38) —
Restricted - CAP Debt Centre Fund — (1,737.35)
Restricted - SUNDAY GROUPS CHILDRENS WORK 329.06 329.06
Restricted - Chapel Fund 121.19 121.19
Restricted - Choir Fund 263.71 263.48
Restricted - YOUTH DROP IN 556.26 —
Restricted - Fabric Fund 233.65 —


Funds of the church 327,914.55 281,595.00
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KEIGHLEY PARISH


Statement of Financial Activities


For the period from 01 January 2018 to 31 December 2018


Unrestricted
funds


Restricted
funds


Endowment
funds


Total
funds


Prior year
total funds


Income and endowments from:
Donations and legacies — 326,352.84 278,164.86301,490.84 24,862.00
Income from charitable activities — 12,522.51 12,423.0511,486.82 1,035.69
Other trading activities — 12,895.92 14,156.3412,826.04 69.88
Investments — 17,254.08 22,636.2715,528.97 1,725.11
Other income — 900.07 491.41180.07 720.00


Total income — 369,925.42 327,871.93341,512.74 28,412.68


Expenditure on:
Raising funds — 3,445.28 3,978.393,428.66 16.62
Expenditure on charitable activities — 318,129.25 332,832.77289,630.68 28,498.57
Other expenditure — 98.75 260.4198.75 —


Total expenditure — 321,673.28 337,071.57293,158.09 28,515.19


Net income / (expenditure) resources before transfer — 48,252.14 (9,199.64)48,354.65 (102.51)


Transfers
Gross transfers between funds - in — 28,227.83 29,987.8810,145.44 18,082.39
Gross transfers between funds - out — (28,227.83) (29,987.88)(19,812.54) (8,415.29)


Other recognised gains / losses
Gains / losses on investment assets — (1,932.59) 3,171.67(1,607.88) (324.71)


Net movement in funds — 46,319.55 (6,027.97)37,079.67 9,239.88


Reconciliation of funds


Total funds brought forward — 281,595.00 287,622.97240,371.63 41,223.37


Total funds carried forward — 327,914.55 281,595.00277,451.30 50,463.25


P22








Selected period: 01 January 2018 to 31 December 2018


KEIGHLEY PARISH


Analysis of income and expenditure


Unrestricted Designated Restricted Endowment
Total


This year Last year


Income and endowments


Donations and legacies
0101 - Gift Aid - Bank 115,838.76 — — — 115,838.76 102,250.96
0102 - Gift Aid - Cheques 16,114.00 — — — 16,114.00 17,461.00
0103 - Gift Aid - CAP — — 6,861.96 — 6,861.96 5,047.50
0104 - Gift Aid - Youth Fund — — 5,684.00 — 5,684.00 5,571.00
0110 - Gift Aid - Envelopes 14,209.46 — — — 14,209.46 16,160.50
0201 - Other planned giving 3,129.04 — — — 3,129.04 4,206.26
0201 - Other planned giving - env
cheque or ban


20,550.45 — 26.00 — 20,576.45 18,060.60


0301 - Loose plate collections 12,858.68 — — — 12,858.68 15,700.07
0401 - Regular gift days 3,100.00 30,860.69 — — 33,960.69 29,072.45
0410 - Giving through church boxes and
wall saf


73.60 — — — 73.60 182.86


0411 - One-off Gift Aid gifts 257.25 125.00 — — 382.25 650.00
0412 - One off Gifts - not GA 20,600.92 — — — 20,600.92 805.00
0413 - Donations to CAP not Gift Aided 2,500.00 — 2,328.00 — 4,828.00 2,565.23
0415 - Donations appeals etc 147.00 1,047.65 152.93 — 1,347.58 85.00
0416 - Donations - General Mission 20.59 4,380.15 6.16 — 4,406.90 5,950.80
0601 - Tax recoverable on Gift Aid 36,840.34 6,474.46 6,991.95 — 50,306.75 52,629.17
0701 - Legacies 11,050.00 — — — 11,050.00 500.00
0801 - Recurring grants — — 2,496.00 — 2,496.00 —
08A1 - Non-recurring one-off grants — — 300.00 — 300.00 —
0901 - Other funds generated 286.15 — 15.00 — 301.15 45.19
1233 - Busy Bees Toddler Group
donations


— 1,001.65 — — 1,001.65 1,170.27


1234 - Fun church donations 25.00 — — — 25.00 51.00


326,352.84257,601.24 43,889.60 24,862.00 — 278,164.86Donations and legacies Totals


Income from charitable activities
0417 - Youth Donations not Gift Aided — — 468.00 — 468.00 —
1101 - Fees for weddings and funerals 2,886.50 — — — 2,886.50 2,403.07
1210 - Bookstall sales to promote
objectives


61.71 — — — 61.71 83.68


1211 - Beechcliffe and Fun Day Income — — — — — 158.00
1212 - Youth Activities Income 288.57 — — — 288.57 374.17
1230 - Church hall lettings - objectives 160.00 — — — 160.00 739.00
1231 - Under Fives Fees 7,993.04 — — — 7,993.04 8,460.64
1232 - Under Fives Fund Raising 97.00 — — — 97.00 204.49
1335 - activitys by the church for charity — — 567.69 — 567.69 —


12,522.5111,486.82 — 1,035.69 — 12,423.05Income from charitable activities
Totals


Other trading activities
0901 - Other funds generated 1,484.16 — — — 1,484.16 45.19
0902 - Coffee and Tea on Sunday 250.67 — — — 250.67 220.11
0902 - Tea/Coffee donations 944.15 — — — 944.15 1,178.41
0903 - Traidcraft - Fair Trade Sales — 2,621.20 — — 2,621.20 2,528.58
0904 - Alpha Meals or Lunch Club 81.05 — — — 81.05 38.75
0904 - Lunch Club — — 69.88 — 69.88 222.56
0910 - Autumn and Spring fair etc 804.20 — — — 804.20 1,733.64
1221 - Fund raising Events 1,941.18 — — — 1,941.18 1,698.14
1240 - Church hall lettings - fund raising 4,684.93 — — — 4,684.93 5,753.64
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Unrestricted Designated Restricted Endowment
Total


This year Last year


1260 - Parish magazine sales 14.50 — — — 14.50 43.58


12,895.9210,204.84 2,621.20 69.88 — 13,462.60Other trading activities Totals


Investments
1001 - Dividends 10,000.00 — 1,526.42 — 11,526.42 11,304.69
1020 - Bank and building society
interest


706.90 125.99 3.53 — 836.42 366.64


1021 - Deposit Funds Interest 1,951.08 — 195.16 — 2,146.24 2,464.94
1030 - Rent from lands or buildings 2,745.00 — — — 2,745.00 8,500.00


17,254.0815,402.98 125.99 1,725.11 — 22,636.27Investments Totals


Other income
0905 - Bells Fund Receipts — — 215.00 — 215.00 20.00
0906 - Organ Fund Receipts — 5.00 — — 5.00 —
1321 - Youth Project Fund — — 505.00 — 505.00 —
1330 - gifts to be passed to charities — 175.07 — — 175.07 471.41


900.07— 180.07 720.00 — 491.41Other income Totals


294,695.88 46,816.86 28,412.68 — 327,178.19Income and endowments
Grand totals


369,925.42


Expenditure


Raising funds
1730 - Costs of fetes & other events 700.36 — — — 700.36 1,075.06
1731 - Traidcraft Purchases For Selling — 2,414.74 — — 2,414.74 2,333.42
1732 - Purchase Tea and Coffee etc 81.78 — — — 81.78 60.01
1732 - Purchase Tea and Coffee 231.78 — 16.62 — 248.40 509.90


3,445.281,013.92 2,414.74 16.62 — 3,978.39Raising funds Totals


Expenditure on charitable activities
1801 - Giving to missionary societies 600.00 200.65 — — 800.65 1,100.00
1830 - Giving - relief and development
agencies


11,700.00 2,475.00 66.62 — 14,241.62 13,690.00


1850 - Home mission 7,383.00 7,068.00 376.00 — 14,827.00 12,133.93
1870 - Secular charities 120.00 — 227.00 — 347.00 310.00
1910 - Ministry parish share etc 150,369.00 — — — 150,369.00 158,283.00
2001 - Assistant staff costs 722.15 — — — 722.15 760.05
2003 - Assistant Staff Costs - Caretaker 5,149.47 — — — 5,149.47 6,788.41
2004 - Caretaker NI/Tax 800.10 — — — 800.10 963.02
2005 - Caretaker Pension Contributions 38.15 — — — 38.15 41.77
2006 - Caretaker - EERS NI/Pension
Contribution


72.03 — — — 72.03 89.87


2040 - Honoraria - Organist 750.00 — — — 750.00 750.00
2050 - Salary of parish administrator 65.65 — — — 65.65 —
2050 - Salary of parish administrator
Keighley


14,243.02 — — — 14,243.02 16,535.04


2051 - Salary of Administrator All Saints 3,413.76 — — — 3,413.76 3,441.51
2052 - Administrator NI/Tax 2,068.79 — — — 2,068.79 3,049.08
2053 - Administrator - Pension
Contribution


186.85 — — — 186.85 110.88


2054 - Administrator - EERS NI/Pension
Cont


252.75 — — — 252.75 250.29


2101 - Working expenses of Rector 1,555.71 — — — 1,555.71 1,440.70
2102 - Working Expenses Vicar All
Saints


794.93 — — — 794.93 1,089.42


2130 - Parsonage house expenses — — — — — 86.32
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Unrestricted Designated Restricted Endowment
Total


This year Last year


2152 - Working Expenses Curates and
Clergy


899.31 — — — 899.31 1,011.65


2152 - Working Expenses Curates &
Clergy


2,896.08 — — — 2,896.08 561.66


2170 - Education - Teaching and
Preaching mater


20.44 — — — 20.44 227.23


2170 - Education - Teaching and
Preaching matte


80.96 799.99 — — 880.95 94.68


2201 - Parish training and mission 178.53 — — — 178.53 212.47
2202 - sunday school — — — — — 8.00
2202 - Children's work and groups 406.74 — — — 406.74 542.58
2203 - Youth Work and Groups 763.03 — 383.68 — 1,146.71 691.64
2204 - Beechcliffe and Funday
Expenditure


— — — — — 249.87


2205 - CAP Centre Expenses 180.96 — 6,660.94 — 6,841.90 6,659.66
2206 - CAP Manager Salary — — 6,125.64 — 6,125.64 6,562.41
2207 - CAP Manager NI/Tax — — 1,092.00 — 1,092.00 343.20
2209 - Fun Church 114.63 — — — 114.63 94.24
2210 - Parish Mission to Keighley 1,021.34 — — — 1,021.34 1,268.38
2211 - Parish Mission to Estates 1,232.16 — — — 1,232.16 508.81
2250 - Youthworker Salary — — 11,618.26 — 11,618.26 11,136.57
2251 - Youth Worker Admin and
Training


19.20 — 372.77 — 391.97 318.47


2252 - Youth Worker Pension
Contributions


— — 117.00 — 117.00 46.80


2253 - Youth Worker NI/Tax — — 483.32 — 483.32 511.71
2254 - Youth Worker EERS NI/Pension
Contributio


— — 154.00 — 154.00 92.81


2301 - Church running - insurance 8,207.82 — — — 8,207.82 7,812.96
2302 - Music Copyright 927.33 — — — 927.33 860.18
2310 - Church office - telephone 74.00 — — — 74.00 —
2310 - Office - telephone and
computers


2,732.78 — — — 2,732.78 1,083.78


2311 - Office - other costs 2,683.89 — — — 2,683.89 1,522.80
2312 - Office - Postage and Stationery 607.24 — — — 607.24 939.51
2313 - Office - Advertising &
Subscriptions


579.09 — — — 579.09 881.59


2314 - Office - DBS checks 73.00 — — — 73.00 —
2320 - Organ / piano tuning — 1,795.00 — — 1,795.00 225.00
2321 - Bells Repair and Maintenabce — — 537.00 — 537.00 —
2330 - Church maintenance 223.48 — — — 223.48 12.00
2330 - Church maintenance Minor
Repairs


2,308.83 377.99 — — 2,686.82 3,462.82


2331 - Cleaning 263.76 — — — 263.76 628.97
2331 - Church Maintenance - Cleaning 1,536.76 — — — 1,536.76 1,316.11
2332 - Church Maintenance - Flowers 285.00 37.50 — — 322.50 82.56
2333 - Church Maintenance - Sound
System


991.88 — 10.27 — 1,002.15 126.14


2340 - Upkeep of services 2,707.19 — — — 2,707.19 1,163.92
2341 - Sundry/PCC Expenses 50.00 — — — 50.00 295.88
2350 - Upkeep of churchyard 718.46 — — — 718.46 945.40
2351 - Church Maintenance - Notice
Boards


79.95 — — — 79.95 182.40


2360 - Administration — — — — — 904.80
2370 - Visiting speakers / locums — — — — — 85.50
2401 - Church running - electric 1,958.22 — — — 1,958.22 1,871.06
2410 - Church running - gas 5,131.90 — — — 5,131.90 3,594.54
2420 - Church running - water 858.68 — — — 858.68 819.40
2440 - Church running - heating and
lighting


8,665.00 — — — 8,665.00 9,000.00


2510 - Bookstall costs 161.23 — — — 161.23 97.15
2511 - Under 5's expenses 943.86 — — — 943.86 963.39
2512 - Under 5's Caretaker Salary 6,219.37 — — — 6,219.37 7,387.89
2513 - Under 5's Leader Salary 7,551.15 — — — 7,551.15 7,244.07
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Unrestricted Designated Restricted Endowment
Total


This year Last year


2514 - Under 5's HMRC NI/Tax 800.13 — — — 800.13 963.00
2515 - Under 5's Staff Pension
Contributions


70.20 — — — 70.20 52.68


2516 - Under 5s EERS NI/Pension
Contributions


99.95 — — — 99.95 104.29


2517 - Busy Bees Toddler Group — 500.88 — — 500.88 747.56
2530 - Hall running - electricity 1,121.31 — — — 1,121.31 1,083.19
2540 - Hall running - gas 1,861.92 — — — 1,861.92 1,900.70
2560 - Hall running - maintenance minor
repairs


726.70 — — — 726.70 1,424.00


2560 - Hall running - maintenance 1,040.95 — — — 1,040.95 430.92
2561 - Hall Running - Safety and
Security


801.56 — — — 801.56 823.15


2562 - Hall Running - Cleaning and
Sundry


2,136.38 — — — 2,136.38 2,623.10


2580 - Hall running - water 52.27 — — — 52.27 153.74
2601 - Governance costs
examination/audit fee


1,200.00 — — — 1,200.00 3,172.56


2710 - Church major repairs -
installation


— — — — — 3,936.00


2801 - Hall + major repairs - structure — — — — — 3,231.60
2820 - Hall + major repairs - installation — — — — — 5,625.60
2840 - Other PCC property upkeep 1,825.69 — — — 1,825.69 994.73
2945 - moneys passed to charities from
fundrais


— — 274.07 — 274.07 —


318,129.25276,375.67 13,255.01 28,498.57 — 332,832.77Expenditure on charitable
activities Totals


Other expenditure
1702 - float for fundraising activities — — — — — 55.00
2313 - Advertising and Subscriptions 98.75 — — — 98.75 205.41


98.7598.75 — — — 260.41Other expenditure Totals


277,488.34 15,669.75 28,515.19 — 337,071.57Expenditure Grand totals 321,673.28
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KEIGHLEY PARISH 
NOTES TO THE BALANCE SHEET 
AS AT 31 DECEMBER 2018 


Tangible Fixed Assets 
Buildings Equipment Total 


£ £ £ 
Cost at 1 January 
2018 87000.00 773.56 87773.56 
Additions In the 
year 0.00 1620.00 1620.00 
Depreciation and 
Write Off 0.00 1178.56 1178.56 
at 31 December 
2018 87000.00 1215.00 88215.00 


Investments 
Total 


Current Market 
Value £ 
at 1 January 2018 84516.59 
Revaluations  -1886.72
(less interest 
retained) 
At 31 December 
2018 82629.87 


As at 
31.12.2018 


As at 
31.12.2017 


£ £ 
Debtors 


Gift Aid Recoverable 16509.51 19836.00 
Other Debtors ** 557.51 283.75 


17067.02 20119.75 


** 
Insurance MCC 
£357.51 


** 
Youth Worker Float 
£200 


Creditors Amounts falling due within One Year 


Collection for other 
charity 0.00 1691.79 
Pension Creditor 
KSC 1623.00 1623.00 
Fees - 
Wedding/Funerals 333.00 649.00 
Trade Creditors 2030.37 677.89 
Owed/owing by 
Agencies -1341.79 0.00 


2644.58 4641.68 
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Church AS KSC SB SM PARISH 


Income 
2019 
Bud 


2019 
Bud 


2019 
Bud 


2019 
Bud 


2019 
Bud 


General Giving 19880 88591 12397 54156 175024 
One Off 1200 1200 
Gift Aid 4858 18000 2568 12379 37805 
Gift Days and Special Appeals 3500 15000 17000 35500 
Fees 525 950 464 850 2789 
Rental Income from Property 3084 0 1500 600 5184 
All other income 573 4100 2245 780 7698 
McNish Income 9300 9300 
Mission/Vision 3450 600 150 4200 
Youth 7741 7741 
CAP 10698 10698 
Under 5s 800 7200 8000 
Organ and Bells Funds 0 
Diocesan Bid Ops Manager 20000 20000 
Grants Youth 1248 1248 
Grants Outreach 0 
Total 45170 166328 21774 93115 326387 
Expense 
Running Church Util/Reps 6000 13500 1500 4500 25500 
Running Hall Util/Reps 1000 1000 5000 7000 
Other Property costs 200 200 
Administration/sundry 2100 3000 650 3500 9250 
Organ/Bells 300 300 
Insurance 1980 3277 768 2421 8446 
Quinquennial 8000 650 8650 
Staff Cleaners etc 1500 1500 
Staff Caretaker 4500 9000 13500 
Staff Admin/finance 2500 12000 850 8040 23390 
Staff Ops Manager per Bid 20000 20000 
Share 23286 61397 13542 44625 142850 
Cost of Service etc 1000 2000 800 1000 4800 
Clergy Expenses 1100 2500 1000 750 5350 
Worship Area Renewal/entrance 0 
Notice Boards re 
Diocese/Parish 860 1140 1200 1350 4550 
Mission out Inc Vision:- 0 
Under 5s/Busy Bees 1000 600 8570 10170 
Youth 12555 12555 
CAP 13733 200 13933 
Town Chaplain 400 400 400 400 1600 
Estates Ministry 400 400 400 400 1600 
Refugees 4450 450 100 450 5450 
CAP lifeskills/DROPin 500 est 0 
Missions Budget 8000 250 8250 16500 
Gift Day Tithe to Mission CLIKS 0 
Fundraisers (SB) 600 600 
Reserve yet to allocate 750 3462 50 4262 
Total 47326 171614 24110 98906 341956 
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